MINUTES

Blundeston & Flixton Parish Council Meeting

Held on Monday 17th October 2016
1. Present:- Mr G Wade (Chairman), Mr S Rees (Vice Chairman), Mr J Nichols, Mrs G Soanes, Mr B Shelton, Mr K Blowers, Mr B McKernan, Mr S Perks, Mr R Leech, Mr P Button, Cllr P Ashdown, Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin, and 7 Parishioners were present.

2. Apologies: Miss M Wright

3. Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the previous meeting held on 19th September 2016 were approved and signed.

4. Declaration of interests: No declarations of interest received.


5. Clerk’s Report
The Clerk reported that she had received a telephone call and e-mail from Eren Bessim of Shared Access who have offered to pay £60K for a 25 year lease to build a telecom tower and ancillary cabinets on land behind the Village Hall.  This offer is over double what is normally offered as telecom companies are currently being fined for poor coverage in this area.  Following a discussion, it was decided to express and interest and arrange a site meeting.  Graham Wade and Glenis Soanes agreed to attend the meeting.  Clerk will respond to Shared Access and provide contact details.

6. 15 Minutes for Parishioners input:
A Lakeside Rise resident enquired as to situation with rights of way behind houses that border with Prison Site/new development.  Cllr Ashdown stated that this would be dealt with under Reserved Matters when full application applied for, however he confirmed that WDC were aware of this matter and requested that House Deeds showing rights of way should be made available.  Cllr Ashdown also confirmed that all surveys (Bats etc) that are required by Development Control would have to be completed.  He also confirmed that Environmental Health were aware of the situation regarding dust control during demolition.  The resident also commented that road congestion was already becoming an issue with the change of location of the Pre-School.

A parishioner requested an update on “Wilmar”, Market Lane as the house appears to be getting taller!  Cllr Ashdown stated that he was still awaiting a response from Chris Green (WDC Planning Dept).

7. Other Parish Business (Parish Councillors)
John Nichols apologized for current issues with the website which he hopes will be resolved soon.

Glenis Soanes stated that the Pre-School had still not tidied and turfed the area behind the Village Hall.  Clerk was asked to write to Pre-School.

Glenis Soanes said that she received quotes for the repair of the floor in the Village Hall, the cheapest being £2,257.50. It was decided not to go ahead with this at the present time.

Brian Shelton confirmed that some of the new play park equipment had been delivered and hoped to be put in place next week.  Further equipment is expected in a month’s time.

Paul Button warned of fuel thieves in the area as he had again been a victim.

8. District Councillor’s Report (Cllr P Ashdown)
Cllr Paul Ashdown confirmed that a survey of the pond at Barkis Meadow had been undertaken but was still awaiting an action plan.  He confirmed that he has stressed the urgency of this matter with WDC.
He also stated that “Devolution” decisions had been delayed until mid November. 
He also said that he had asked Chris Green to look at the new construction at Blundeston House, however it was thought that this was part of the new stable block that had been approved.
Cllr Ashdown reminded those present that the Village Quiz was going to be held on Monday 1st November with teams of 3 people at the Village Hall.  £1 per person with proceeds going to Macmillan Nurses.

9. County Councillors Report: (Cllr B Poole, Cllr L Jacklin)
Cllr Jacklin stated that the merger between Waveney & Suffolk Coastal was still under consultation.

10. Public Open Space – Prison Site
Stephen George of Badger Builders has requested the Parish Council views as to the on-going maintenance of the Open Space that is planned to be part of the new Prison Site development once completed.
Following a discussion it was decided that the Parish Council should accept responsibility for it in principle subject to seeing full plans as and when available.
Clerk to contact Mr George.

11. Planning:
Nomination for Listing as an Asset of Community Value – Plough Inn, Market Lane
Mr C Covac – TPO – Prune Hawthorn & Elderberry to height of less than 3 metres.  Recommended for approval
WDC Planning Approvals Received:-
Mrs Alderton, Oakleigh, Market Lane, TPO – Prune Hawthorn Hedge
Mr Ffitch, 1 Micawber Mews, TPO – Prune Holly/Hawthorn Hedge
WDC Planning Refusals Received:-
Tredwell Dev. Ltd – 16 The Street – Conversion from vacant retail use to 2no. flats
12. Finances: 
Expenditure: £3,167.98 - Realise Futures CIC (Play park equipment)
Income: £6,000 - Locality Budget from Bert Poole for Play park equipment
               £2,639.98 - S106 receipt for Play park equipment
13. Correspondence
	E-mail
	Stephen George – Ditch Maintenance

SALC – Serious Sexual assault Aldeburgh

WDC – Lowestoft Community Governance Review
Jennifer Armson – Parking outside Village Hall
SCC – Traffic Order, Market Lane Closure 14/11 – 16/11/2016
Shared Access – Telecom mast and ancillary cabinets

	
	


14. Any other Business
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 21st November 2016.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm
